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~ A Message from the ~  
Housing Community Leader  

Greetings,  

July was filled with patriotic smiles, fireworks, and lots of 

hot summer days. Our residents enjoyed learning the 

history of the hot dog on July 21st and got to celebrate 

July birthdays at happy hour with musician Kent Larson 

and his accordion magic. 

August is coming in hot with the Arbor Terrace Picnic 

on August 19th! We are excited to have everyone join us 

in our first “post COVID restriction” community gath-

ering. There will be food, conversation, games, and music 

by River Root Jam! 

We will also be hosting a Back to School Drive. During the month of August we 

are collecting pens, pencils, markers, notebooks, backpacks, etc. to donate to local 

schools.  These kiddos finally get to go back to the classrooms and we want to 

help give they supplies they need.  

Another change at Arbor Terrace comes starting August 1st, 2021. Assisted Living 

Licensure will be in full effect. This change is regulated by the Minnesota Depart-

ment of Health. Arbor Terrace services are not changing but the building will all 

be classified under one license. Alongside these changes comes an increase in 

rates and services starting September 1st, 2021.   

I hope everyone is staying cool through this heat and humidity!  

Sincerely,  

 

Rachael Paddock, LNHA 

Housing Community Leader  

rpaddock@samaritanbethany.com  

507-424-5454 



Arbor Terrace Rate Notice  

Effective September 1st 2021  

July 29th, 2021 

Dear Residents and  Families,  

As you may already know we are transitioning to Assisted Living with Demen-

tia Care Licensure starting August 1st, 2021. This license is comprehensive and 

covers all areas of Arbor Terrace Independent Living, Assisted Living, and 

Memory Care. This licensure change is regulated by the Minnesota Depart-

ment of Health and requires us to revise the lease, service plans and additional 

services agreements.  

We have carefully considered the budget for our next fiscal year, as difficult as 

it is during these unprecedented times, we are implementing an increase to 

the base rates and services starting September 1, 2021.  After reviewing the 

new legislature and requirements it is apparent we must change our rates to 

sustain high quality care and retain our essential healthcare workers. In the 

rate we did deduct meals and some services from the base rate and they will 

now be billed separately.  

Each resident will need to sign a new lease, service plan, and an additional ser-

vices agreement with Rachael Paddock, Housing Community Leader.  In your 

individual letters there was a date and time assigned to each of you. If you can 

not make it on the assigned day or time, please reach out and reschedule with 

Rachael.  

Sincerely,  

 

Rachael Paddock, LNHA 

Housing Community Leader  

rpaddock@samaritanbethany.com  

507-424-5454 
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Cumulative Total  

Cases at  Arbor Terrace 

# of Staff 7 

# of Residents  15 

No new cases since February 2021.  

Vaccination Rate  

Staff 78%  

Residents  99% 

The above percentage represents the per-

centage of Arbor Terrace staff and residents 

who have completed both doses of COVID-

19 vaccine.  

Visit Guidelines 

There is no longer a maximum number of visits per week. You are able to visit 

your loved one as many times as you would like.  

There are no longer restrictions on the length of a visit. 

You must screen at the front desk, even if visiting outside 

Please be sure to maintain a 6 foot distance between other visitors and resi-

dents 

If the resident and visitor is fully vaccinated you can choose to be without your 

mask when in the resident’s room. Masks still must be worn when walking 

through Arbor Terrace. 

2-3 visitors can visit a single resident at a time  

Visits are to occur during the hours of 8am – 6pm 

 

You will continue to use the website for reservations. An area 

has been added for you to enter in your estimated arrival time 

for the date and timeframe you choose to schedule a visit.  

Please visit the following link to make a reservation https://ccs-

reservation.na.rapidbiz.com/ and use this PIN number to com-

plete the reservation: 497154. Once the reservation is approved, 

the visitor will receive a confirmation email. A confirmation email 

could take up to 24 hours to receive. If you do not receive a 

confirmation email please check your junk or spam folders.  

With the Delta Variant in the beginning stages 

and flu season approaching this fall please be 

mindful of your health and who you surround 

yourself with. We ask if you don’t feel good please 

stay home. We want to see you healthy and our 

goal is to protect the residents and our staff.  

Masks are to be worn when in resident common 

spaces or hallways and always remember to wash 

your hands.  

https://ccs-reservation.na.rapidbiz.com/
https://ccs-reservation.na.rapidbiz.com/


Arbor Terrace Family Picnic 

 August 19th  

4:30pm-6:00pm  

Arbor Terrace Parking Lot 

 

Music by... 



Meditation Group (CR) Every 

Wednesday 4:15pm  



A look back at 

July! 
 

“Oh say can you 

see…”  

How fast the      

summer is flying by! 

July was great time 

here at Arbor Ter-

race with music, 

bike rides and 

friendship. 

 

 

Enjoy a few        

captured moments. 

 

 

 



8 





What kind of art do you enjoy 

most?  

Maria Cameron  

Homemaker/Special Agent  

If you suddenly became a 
master at woodworking, what 
would you make? 

 

If you were dictator of a small island nation, what crazy dictator stuff 
would you do?  

What is one or two of your favorite smells?  

What is something you are certain you’ll never experience? 
 

What small gesture from a stranger made a big impact on you? 

 

What’s the best way to start the day?  

 

 



Attention Good Souls: 

We’re looking for volunteers to help City View residents 

get to worship Sunday mornings at 10:00.  If you are willing 

and able, please consider this important role to help pro-

vide spiritual care for our nursing home community.  It’s 

truly a vital service that you’ll feel good about doing. 

Those who are interested, please contact myself or Ronnie 

Robertson, our Volunteer Coordinator at 507-424-4073; 

rroberson@samaritanbethany.com.  Ronnie will assist you 

with the process to get you certified to be a volun-

teer.  You will need to provide a hard copy of your vaccina-

tion certificate and your driver’s license.  She has a form 

for you to complete, as well as a very brief orientation ses-

sion.   

Please consider this vital service.  Our residents have been 

prevented to attend in person worship for over a year 

now.  They’re more than willing to get together in God’s 

company to nourish their souls.  I’m sure yours will be 

too. 

Keep the Faith, 

Pastor Glen, Chaplain 

Samaritan Bethany 

mailto:rroberson@samaritanbethany.com






We are looking for your help! Arbor Terrace Staff and residents have ex-

pressed desire to help out our local teachers and students. It is no se-

cret that our schools are desperately lacking in basic supplies and we 

want to do our part to help.  

 

Through the month of August we will be collecting new classroom items  

to donate to local schools and/or youth centers.   

 Pencils , Pens, Markers, Etc.  

Notebooks 

Glue, Scissors,   

Hand Sanitizer, Tissues, Clorox Wipes 

 

If you would like to help us in our goal, you may drop off you would just 

bring your donation to the front desk of Arbor Terrace.  

 

You can contact Shane Hoffman, 507-424-4063 or    

shoffman@samaritanbethany.com, with any questions or comments regarding the 

donation process.  



And...if you or anyone you know would 
like to  become a volunteer please con-
tact Shane Hoffman:  507-424-4063 Ext. 
4105 We are looking for: bingo caller, yo-
ga practitioners, exercise leaders (will 
train) one on one visitors, game and card 
players, artists, musicians, ect.   


